Minutes of the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 3rd Quarterly Meeting held at the Ben Franklin Junior High School Library on September 16, 2021.  
Board of Commissioners Present:  Krista Olson, Joe Blonigen, Keely Fisher, Mike Phillips, Joe Senn and Marv Van Kekerix.

President Krista Olson called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Minutes of the 2nd Quarterly Meeting:  Mike Phillips moved that we dispense with the reading of the Minutes from the 2nd quarterly meeting and they be approved as written.  The motion was seconded by Joe Senn and approved by all of the Lake District Members present.   
Announcements:  Krista recommended to the District Members that now is a good time to identify trees on the shoreline that are dead or dying, which could be taken down during the winter.

She reminded the District Members of the fertilizer restriction of not more than 2 times per year of their property.

Portage County Land Conservation Dept. will accept applications for Healthy Lakes grant for shoreline rehabilitation.  Interested parties should contact Tracy Arnold at 715-346-1326.

Krista reported there is no update on the installation of the automatic levers for the McDill dam.  It could be next spring before they are installed.

Krista stated that there are volunteers needed to organize a fund raiser, taking down the docks for the harvesters, indoor storage of the trailer and assembling the mailer for the annual meeting.  Other needs include repair of bird/duck houses around the pond and installing new no wake signs at the entrances of the channels from McDill Pond, garbage pickup and installation of theft proof donation boxes at the boat landings and repair of the harvester gate.  Interested members should email McDillpond@gmail.com.  Steve Gonske suggested installing trail cameras at the boat landing to deter thief, but was mentioned they could also be stolen.

Financial Update:  Treasurer Marv Van Kekerix provided an update as of 8/31/2021.  The District has cash assets of $186,161.09 and liabilities of $29,457.45.  We ran over on expenses for maintenance and equipment by $1,993.66 for repairs to the harvesters and garbage truck.  He is expecting the need to advance $12,000 for the dredging project, which can be offset by the $12,000 not spent, but in the budget for the automatic levers.  Marv reported that 38 members paid their portion of the dredging project upfront, so the loan to finance the projected is estimated to be $701,503.  The loan is expected to close on 9/17/2021.  Marv was thanked for tracking of the receipt of the funds paid upfront for the dredging project.  Mike Phillips moved for approval of the financial report, which was seconded by Steve Gonske and approved by all the District Members present.

Chemical Treatment and Harvesting Update:  Krista reported the chemical treatment was performed with no issue.  In fact, the Spring Slough was treated with Porcella COR was thought to be very successfully.  She asked for identification of additional areas for chemical treatment and will check on the potential cost of using Procella COR for future chemical treatments.

Krista reported there were repairs performed on the garbage truck and harvesters.  The repairs needed to the garbage truck prevented the dumping of the weeds harvested, at that time.  She said there will be need for individuals for operating the weed harvesters and truck drivers with a CDL license to dispose of the harvested weeds for the harvesting operation next year.   
Dredging Project Update:  Krista reported that the dredging project is expected to start 9/19/2021 and that the Disc Golf course will be closed during the dredging.  Earth Inc. will be removing the dredging material at no cost, as available, so the District will not need to worry about the storing and removal of the material in the future.  
Budget Planning for 2021-2022:  Marv reviewed 2020-2021 Budget and provided a proposed 2021-2022 Budget.  There will be the need to apply for a new permit for harvesting of aquatic weeds, which is typically good for 5 years.  He asked for any additions or suggestions.  It was suggested to separate out consulting fees from the dredging budget, as consulting fees potentially be reimbursed by a grant.  There was a question as to who is overseeing the dredging project from an Engineer’s standpoint.  Krista said GEI is hired at a cost of $8,000 to oversee the project.  Steve Gonske suggested that the dredging project be recorded from start to finish.  

Commissioners Up for election:  Krista Olson term will be up and is interested in continuing as a Commissioner.  Joe Blonigen’s term will also be up and decided to not rerun for election.  A new Commissioner will need to be elected at the next annual meeting to fill Joe’s vacancy.  Caitlin Sparling and Mike Metcalf, so far expressed interest as serving as a Commissioner.

Krista reminded us that the next annual meeting is scheduled for 6PM on 10/21/2021 and will be held in a meeting room at Rookies Bar.  The Lake District meeting for the 4th quarter is scheduled for December 16, 20021 at a location to be determined.
Meeting adjourned at 7:48 PM.  Minutes respectfully submitted by Joe Blonigen Secretary McDill Lake District.
